Honorable Sam Rayburn, House of Representatives, Washington, D. C.

Dear Sams

First I trust you will accept my apology for not sooner acknowledging your letter advising me of my appointment as a member of the State Advisory Committee of the Texas Democratic National Campaign Committee.

Naturally, I shall be glad to join you in any constructive effort to maintain Texas's enviable position as the banner Democratic State of the Union. Incidentally, I am sending Roy Miller a check as a contribution for the State headquarters, although I am inclined to think the money could be better spent nationally than locally as there should be no question about President Roosevelt carrying Texas, notwithstanding the many calamity howlers to the contrary.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

AGC. KD